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  We Serve 

SAVE THE DATE 

District  Meeting 

Kingsland 

January 16th and 17th 

Registration  Page 3 

A time for thanks 

As Americans, we observe many holidays that are shared are shared around the world. 

Christmas is one most of the world celebrates. But few are uniquely American. We 

just celebrated my favorite American holiday. Families all around the US sit down to a 

meal with loved ones, eat WAY too much, and watch another uniquely American 

thing, my favorite sport football. We see social media light up with people acknowl-

edging all hey are thankful for. Good health, family, friends, etc. As I drove to visit the 

Robert Lee-Silver Lions, a though came into my head. Lions, on Thanksgiving, an aw-

ful lot of folks are thankful for YOU!! Your service, your support of the Camp, the 

TLERC, Acuna Eye Clinic, Leader Dogs, and a host of international causes have 

helped MILLIONS of people we will never meet. I don’t say this to give you all big 

heads.. I say this so you all know how important your service is to your communities, 

Texas, the US and the world is. With more members come opportunities for more ser-

vice. Let’s finish the year strong and growing!!  

Please remember your District team is certainly thankful for your continued support. 

And Angela and I wish you most merry Christmas!! 

 DG John Gammill (with Clifford the Big 

Red Dog) after doing a Pedia Vision screen-

ing at Mason Elementary.. 



Mid Winter District Meeting 

January 1967 - & -January 2015 

 

The Mid Winter Lions Conference is scheduled to be held in Kingsland 

January 16 & 17 2015. We have adopted a goal of having all 46 clubs in our 

District represented in Kingsland for this conference. The Mid Winter meeting 

was also held in Kingsland in 1967, 48 years ago. The Kingsland Lions Club 

was only 6 years old when the conference took place and the meeting was held 

on Saturday and Sunday back then. We have no members remaining from 1967 

but we do still have 3 members from the 1970's, a 1973, 1974, & 1978 member 

two of whom are still very active in the club. It is interesting having them share 

with the current members what the Lions Club was like back then, their social 

and fund raising activities as well as community service, and how the weekly 

meeting were arranged. We also have photo albums going back to the 1960's. It 

is important that both as individuals, as Clubs, and as a District we understand 

our history and what we have meant to our communities over the years so we 

can continue that legacy. 

The other amazing thing about the 1967 meeting - 230 lions attended. 

Wouldn't that be a wonderful target to duplicate in 2015. If each club brought 5 

members we would have 230 Lions in Kingsland in 2015.  

We can do it.  

2d VDG Dave Richison 
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             Midland   

                  West Side Lions Club 
                         

                               Home Club of PDG 

                 Robert (Bob) Edwards 

                Proudly Supports  

 The District 2-A1  Leadership Team 
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Acuna Eye Clinic 

Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-650-2013 

azowen@verizon.net 

Alert Chairperson 

Mark Brown 

PO Box 623 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-942-8850 

Cell 325-245-6613 

rnatxf@gmail.com 

Chaplain 

Don Davis 

Home 325-378-2401 

Cell 325-4287102 

ndavis54@verizon.net 

Conventions 

Susan & Pat Callahan  

5229 North Bentwood 
San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-949-8372 

patsue@gmail.com 

Diabetes Awareness 

Brigitte Rogers 

120 Deerwood Dr. 

Sonora, TX 

Home 325-387-2309 

6200gr@gmail.com 

Global Leadership 

Roy Landry 

3010 Briargrove Ln. 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-949-5151 

Cell 806-433-2961 

landrys@aol.com 

Global Membership 

Carole  Brown 

P O Box 623 

San Angelo, TX 76902 

Home 325-942-8850 

carolecb9@gmail.com 

Historian 

Helen Wilde 

3209 Southland Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

Home  325-942-6647 

Cell 325-277-4758 

hmjwilde@suddenlink.com 

          San Angelo  

                 North By Northwest 

      Lions Club  

               Supports  

District Governor John Gammill 

Like us on Facebook @ North by Northwest Lions 

         San Angelo West Side 

 Lions Club 

 Supports    
   

  District Governor John Gammill  

and the 2-A1 Leadership Team 

The Mason Lions Club has awarded that club’s first Melvin Jones Fellow Award to 

Lion Joel L. Kuykendall. The award was presented by DG (and Mason Lion) John 

Gammill. Pictured L to R DG John Gammill, Mason Boss Lion Ken Cordero and Lion 

Joel L. Kuykendall. 

District Meeting Dates 

 

January 16-17 2015, (Mid-Winter) Kingsland 

 

April 17-18 2015, (District Convention) Midland 
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   CCE Tom Blase 

  and Lion Sherrilyn 
                           

                                  Support  
 

 District Governor John Gammill 
 

and the 2-A1 Leadership Team 

 

 

 

 
 

EVERETT J, “EBB” GRINDSTAFF    

                                           P. O.  BOX 369 

                     Ballinger, TX 76821 

PAST INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT             B: 325-365-3515                                                                                      

THE INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION           R: 325-365-2400                    

OF LIONS CLUBS                                                  Fax: 365-5263                                  

                                                                                   Cell: 325-977-0145 

Leader Dog 

Brigitte Rogers 

120 Deerwood Dr 

Sonora, TX 

Home 325-387-2309 

bjb@sonoratx.net 

Leo Chairperson 

Rick Phelps 

PO Box 473 

Bangs, TX 

Cell 325-203-0686 

Lionnricphelps@gmail.com 

LCIF 

Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

joyced2@suddenlink.net 

Long Range Planning 

Lee Sigler 

126 Allen 

Early, TX 

Home 325-643-4820 

Cell 325-647-0481 

leesigler@verizon.net 

Opportunities for Youth 

PDG Marshall Twombly 

2732 Harvard 

San Angelo, TX 76904  

Home 325-944-3677 

mtwombly@suddenlink.net 

Parliamentarian 

Jim Wilks 

One West Broadway 

Sweetwater, TX 

Home 325-235-8383 

Cell 325-370-6872 

jlwilks@sbcglobal.net 

Peace Poster 

Scott Patterson 

8313 W. Grape Creek 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

Sight Preservation 

Lee Sigler 

126 Allen 

Early, TX 

Home 325-646-4820 

Cell 325-647-0481 

leesigler@verizon.net 

Midland West Side Lions Club mem-

bers and friends enjoyed Christmas 

shopping for the family  adopted from 

the Salvation Army .   
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           PDG Joyce Downie  

              and husband                       

   Lion Ron            
 

          Support  
 

District 2-A1 Governor John Gammill 

    and his 2013-2014 Cabinet 

        PDG Melvin Felch                    

 (2003-2004) 
                     Brownwood, TX 76801 

       PDG Melvin and Mary Beth Felch 

            Support        

District Governor  John Gammill 

   325-646-5263 sawdust18@verizon.net 

Tail-Twister 

Stephanie Subia 

4018 Monty Dr. 

Midland, TX 79703 

Texas Lions Camp North 

Charles (Chuck) Henicke 

Kingsland Lions Club 

325-247-6828 

c.shenicke@verizon.net 

Texas Lions Camp South 

Bill Holubec 

2717 Vista Del Arroyo 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

Home 325-944-0483 
 

TLERC 

Lee Sigler 

126 Allen 

Early, TX 

Home 325-646-4820 

Cell 325-647-0481 

leesigler@verizon.net 

Texas Lions Foundation 

Melvin Felch 

2008 10th St. 

Brownwood, TX 

Home 325-646-5263 

Cell 325-642-4410 

sawdust118@verizon.net 

World Services for the Blind 

Ray Farve 

410 S. Bishop 

San Angelo, TX 

Home  325-340-6563 

kubuck@suddenlink.net 

Youth Exchange 

Mark Singh 

5408 Hillcrest 

Midland, TX  

Home 432-694-0147 

Cell 432-687-5424 

mmsingh@suddenlink.net 

Webmaster  

Wynn Auston 
 

Home 325-651-4102 
 

Wynn@wcc.net 

                          The Kingsland Lions Club 

    50 Years and Growing 

 Supports 

2nd VDG Lion Dave Richson  

And the DG Team 

Members of the Concho Pearl Lions Club, San Angelo, donated nonperishable 

food for Thanksgiving meals to Project Dignidad, a local food pantry.  

mailto:c.shenicke@verizon.net
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DG 

John Gammill 

P.O. Box 1822 

Mason, TX 76856 

Home  325-347-1706 

Cell   347-2806 
masonlion1972@gmail.com 

1st VDG 

A J Dolle 

P.O. Box 1069 

Eden, TX 76837 

Cell  325-456-1008 

edenecho@wcc.net 

2nd VDG 

Dave Richison 

 

 

325-388-2091 

richison2@281.com 

Cabinet Secretary 

Rachel “Randi” Rivaro 

3518 Shady Hill 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

Home 325-277-7082 

Randirivero@gmail.com 

Cabinet Treasurer 

PDG Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

Joyced2@suddenlink.net 

 

 

 

 

On Thursday, December 4, San Angelo Downtown Lions Club assembled & distributed bas-

kets of food (totaling nearly $1,100.00) to 24 needy families which may have gone without 

this Christmas.  

Remembering the true meaning of Christmas, San Angelo Dynamic Downtown Lions Club 

purchased, cooked & served a delicious holiday feast of turkey with all the trimmings to the 

employees & staff of the West Texas Lighthouse for the Blind on Wednesday, December 10. 

As the Lighthouse for the Blind, it employs people with vision impairments which otherwise 

couldn't provide for themselves. Some are fortunate enough to have family or live in a group 

home. Unfortunately, there are some that have nothing & no one to help them. Our Christ-

mas luncheon, from what we were told, was “IT” for those struggling on their own. 
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Zone 1 Chairperson 

Armando Subia Sr. 

A_subia49@gmail.com 

Zone 2 Chairperson Zone 3 Chairperson 

Rick Phelps 

Zone 4 Chairperson 

Joel Kuykendall  

southwesterlion2011@gmail.com 

Zone 5 Chairperson Zone 6 Chairperson 

Larry Walker 

larry.e.walker45 

@gmail.com 

Partnering on Service Projects 

Some service projects are just too big for a single Lions Club to handle by themselves. 

By partnering with other organizations, Lions can still help in meeting a community need. In 

Kingsland, we recently partnered with the utility district, county government, and others on 

the Household Waste Clean-up Event. Lion Linda Raschke describes this project and how the 

community benefits but more importantly how rewarding it is to her. 

On behalf of Llano County, Kingsland Municipal Utility District, & Kingsland Water 

Supply, I would like to personally thank each and every member of the Kingsland Lions Club 

for all the hard work and participation in making the latest Llano County- Wide Household 

Waste Clean-Up Event  such a tremendous success. We saw over 240 vehicles come through 

the collection line. We filled 2 - 18 wheel tractor trailers with tires. We had 4 - 40 yard roll-off 

containers with bulk items (sofas, mattresses, etc.). We had 2 - 40 yard roll-off containers with 

metal materials. We recycled 495 gallons of paint. We also recycled 330 gallons of oil, 55 gal-

lons of anti-freeze, and 2 truck loads of electronics. 

Being a member of the Kingsland Lions Club has been an honor for many reasons. The 

friendship I now have are invaluable to me. The dedication to public service truly surpasses 

that of any organization that I have been affiliated. When we live in a small community, it real-

ly takes people who are willing to donate their time and effort to the betterment of the commu-

nity. This organization is absolutely committed to making Llano and Burnet Counties a better, 

cleaner, healthier place to live.  

Our organization is fun. I say that because of the importance of that word, If people are 

having fun, they are willing to volunteer their time. We enjoy all that we do and it is so clear to 

everyone that sees this organization "on the move". We have a large membership of dedicated 

people. I see that week after week. As an elected official in Llano County, it helps me to serve 

the County in a more productive manner. I believe being a member of this organization has 

helped me to be a more service minded person. It gives me great pride to be involved. 

Lion Linda Raschke 
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Sales Extended  

until 9 January 

2015 

Lions, right now we are about 550 tickets short of raising the money we did last year 
with the Deer Hunt Raffle.  Remember that ticket sales end 9 Jan.  Need to have 
your ticket stubs and money mailed by then to insure they are at Kingsland for the 
Mid-Winter Conference. 
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TLERC 
 

TLERC is like all Lions Charity's. We need money and volunteers. We con-

tinue 

to work at improving our outside storage of glasses and frames. The prison 

is  screening glasses again but their accuracy is lacking. Remember the kids 

eye glass program.  Remember Free shipping of glasses by Southwestern 

Motor Transport. Schedule a work day at your convenience. 
 

We can accommodate up to 12 people. Call your director, TLERC, or my-

self. 

I am at the Ritz Carlton in San Francisco for four days. I met a manager and 

asked him about the quality of service offered.  
 

He made a profound statement-" Only the best of the best work here. We 

will find a way to exceed your expectations."As Lions we need to embrace 

that statement in all things that we do. 
 

Let's provide an elevated level of service in anything we do. 
 

PDG Ron Knott 

A full report on the state convention to be held at 

Bryan, College station can be found at  

http://convention.texaslions.org./ 
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FACTS AND OTHER INTERESTING THINGS  

DID YOU KNOW: THIS PAST SUMMER THE TEXAS LIONS CAMP HOSTED 1,524 CHILDREN.   TO 

SUPPORT THAT NUMBER OF CAMPERS, THE CAMP’S OPERATIONAL BUDGET WAS APPROXI-

MATELY $2,400,000. 

DID YOU KNOW:  INCOME FOR THE YEAR WAS 

 STATE MEMBERSHIP DUES       $550,000 

 INVESTMENT INCOME          $430,000 

 CLUBS 100% PARTICIPATIO      $275,000 

 CENTURY CLUB MEMBERS        $210,000 

 HONORARIUM           $180,000 

 DESIGNATED REVENUE          $100,000 

 MEMORIALS                $  75,000  

 CHRISTMAS APPEAL                    $ 55,000 

 CAMP STORE SALES           $ 50,000  

 GOLF TOURNAMENT           $ 40,000 

 JACK WIECH FELLOWSHIPS        $ 40,000 

 LIFE MEMBERSHIPS           $ 30,000 

 CORPORATE SPONSORSHIPS     $ 25,000 

 CAMP TX LICENCE PLATES         $ 10,000 

 

DID YOU KNOW:  THERE ARE 3 EASY WAYS FOR INDIVIDUALS MEMBERS AND CLUBS TO SUP-

PORT THE TEXAS LIONS CAMP IF YOU ARE NOT ALREADY DOING SO. 

 1.  TX LIONS CAMP IS ONE OF THE DISTRICTS 8 SUPPORTED CHARITIES.  100% PARTICI-

PATION FOR THE LIONS CAMP MEANS THAT YOUR CLUB IS GIVING $10 PER MEMBER.  SOME 

CLUBS GIVE AT %200 OR HIGHER.  THIS $10 IS IN ADDITION TO THE $21 THAT COMES FROM 

YOUR STATE DUES.  STATE PARTICIPATION RANGED FROM 22 TO 84%.  DISTRICT 2A1 IS CUR-

RENTLY AT 37%. 

 2.  CENTURY CLUB MEMBERSHIP REQUIRES AN ANNUAL CONTRIBUTION BY MEMBERS 

OF AT LEAST $100.  OF THE 25,907 LIONS IN TEXAS, ONLY 2,100 ARE CENTURY CLUB MEM-

BERS.  IF EVERY LION IN TEXAS WAS A CENTURY CLUB MEMBER, THE TOTAL REVENUE 

FROM THAT WOULD BE $2,590,700.  THAT IS ALMOST $100,000 MORE THAN LAST YEARS TO-

TAL INCOME FOR THE CAMP.      
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3.  ANOTHER EASY WAY TO SUPPORT LIONS CAMP IS BY OBTAINING A LIONS CAMP TEX-
AS STATE LICENCE PLATE.  THE COST IS AN ADDITION $30 WITH $22 OF THAT GOING TO THE 
CAMP.  OF THE 25,907 LIONS IN THE STATE, ONLY 455 HAVE A LIONS CAMP STATE LICENCE 
PLATE.  THAT IS LESS THAN 2 PER THE 254 COUNTIES IN THE STATE. 

 

DID YOU KNOW:  LIONS CAMP HAS ANNOUNCED CAMP WORK DAYS FOR 2015.   THE ARE 
MARCH 7TH AND THE 28TH.  THE EXTRA DAY IN MARCH HAPPENS BECAUSE EASTER IS THE 
FIRST WEEKEND IN APRIL.  THE MAY WORK DAY IS MAY 2ND. 

 

DID YOU KNOW:  THE CAMP HAS A WISH LIST POSTED ON ITS WEB SITE.  GO DOWN THE LEFT 
SIDE OF THE HOME PAGE, IT IS ON THE BOTTOM.  YOUR CLUB, A MEMBER, OR SOMEONE YOU 
KNOW MAY BE ABLE TO FULFILL ONE OF THEIR WISHES.   

 

DID YOU KNOW:  REGISTRATION FOR NEXT YEARS CAMP SESSIONS BEGINS IN JANUARY 2015.  
ITS TIME TO START LOOKING FOR CAMPERS FOR NEXT YEAR.   

 

 

CHUCK HENICKE, DIST 2A1 CAMP DIRECTOR, 325-247-6828 or c.shenicke@verizon.net 

 

     

TEXAS LIONS CAMP FACTS AND OTHER INTERESTING THINGS  (Continued) 
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District 2-A1 Newsletter and Directory Sponsors  

The District needs your support for 2014-2015  
 

Be A Team Player by showing your support for the District Governor Team 

Elect and District 2-A1 by advertising in the 2014-2015 District publications.  

We need your support as much as ever and July more so.  

Please purchase you space as soon as possible by completing this form and 

sending it with your check to our District Treasurer: PDG Lion Joyce Down-

ie, 115 Churchill Blvd, San Angelo, Texas 76903.  

 

Business Card Size: $50  

Double Business Card Size: $100  

Quadruple Business Card Size: $150  

Name (if a Club also give the contact name):  

Address: Email address:  

Phone #’s:  

Text/logos, etc. on ad: (or, if you would like, include a copy of your card/

add, as you would like it to appear) 
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